
From: Sally Atwater
Sent: 1/12/2015 3:53:31 PM
To: Lori Hedstrom
Cc: 
Subject: Gold Star Reception - January 23

Dear Board of Visitors, Vice Presidents, Senior Staff & Special Guests, 

 

We hope your schedule will permit you to join us at the Awards Parade and Gold 
Star Reception on Friday, January 23, 2015.  Please see below invitation for 
details.  In your response, please RSVP for both the Parade and Reception 
(including name(s) of guest who will be attending with you).  Please contact the 
Office of Executive Events with any questions.

 

Sally Atwater 

Assistant Director, Office of Executive Events 

The Citadel 

171 Moultrie Street/ Charleston, SC 29409

Campus Address: 206 Richardson 

Office: 843.953.6903 Fax 843.953.5287

satwater@citadel.edu/ <mailto:satwater@citadel.edu/> www.citadel.edu

 


